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WEATHERBY LAKE  LIVING 

CONGRATULATIONS 

AND 

APPRECIATION 

are extended to Gene Roberts, for his dedication 
to the Parks Committee and 
specifically for providing 
the "Concert In The Park" 
program for the last 10 
years.   Every summer 
Cristhaven Park was filled 
with fun and entertainment, 
as each concert provided a 
spectacular event for 
friends and family to 
gather. 

 

THANKS, GENE ROBERTS....You are our 
special hero. 
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being contributed to outside interests that 
have no direct value to Weatherby? 
 
We all share in that debt of gratitude. Consider 
contacting the WLIC or the Mayor's office to 
see if there are any committees needing 
another member.  Take some time to learn 
about the history of Weatherby...I guarantee 
that you will be amazed...and hopefully 
inspired.  Take a walk around the lake...maybe 
with someone who can give you some 
interesting background.   You will appreciate 
the blessing of living at Weatherby Lake 
greater than before.  The value of living here is 
more than our address...it's the spirit that we 
share...mainly the spirit of caring and 
giving.  Even if I don't know you personally, I 
know for sure that you have a lot to give to 
your community.  Think about it. 
 

 
 
 

Peace & Goodwill –  
Pat Medill       

From the Editor 

1

"What you leave behind is not what is 
engraved in stone mountains, 

but what is woven into the lives of 
others."  (Pericles) 

 
This quote came to me with a special intention, 
and it is so true.  It is the example of love and 
kindness from those who have gone before us 
that continues to uplift and guide us...not what 
awards they were given or how much their 
bank account was.  
 
I was solidly reminded of this recently, as I was 
sorting through a tub of family memorabilia 
that included years of documents and past 
events from here at the Lake.  So many 
examples of good people doing good deeds to 
benefit others.  It was heartwarming to recall 
those people and their generous kindness that 
compounded over the years into what we claim 
today as a community of abundance.  So many 
sacrifices went unnoticed and unrewarded 
then, and today are lost in the wonderment 
that we automatically enjoy.   Some even feel 
entitled today without realizing they have a 
responsibility for the maintaining of all that has 
been done previously.    
 
Think about it for a moment.   What can you do 
for your community?  You have talents and 
abilities that could make a difference...are you 
willing to share those.  There are lots of great 
ways to be a part of the framework of our 
city.  Joining clubs is OK, but it takes more than 
that to weld the pieces together that are 
necessary to sustain the real value of 
Weatherby Lake.  If you do join a club, find out 
in what ways they contribute in making 
Weatherby a better place to live.  Are your 
membership dues and fundraisers used for the 
betterment of your community, or are they 
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STEVE CLARK 
MAYOR 

 

ALDERMAN: 

WESTSIDE 
Don Hoy – 816- 695-7271 

Doug Richmond – 402-540-0078 
 

EASTSIDE 
Tanya Finn – 587-9957 

Rick Footer 
 

Phone: 816-741-5545 
Fax:    816-741-1480  

sclark@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 

City Hall office Hours are 
Monday thru Friday 8:00 

a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

Did 'back to school' happen soon enough for everyone?  I'm pretty sure for 
most of those younger than15, it happened way too soon.   
 
I hope everyone took in at least one of the Park Board concerts this 
summer. The concert on August 17th featured local group The 
9.9er's.  Our Park Board even fed the first 100 folks for the first time 
ever!  This completed the 10th season of the Gene Roberts Concert 
Series. Next years musical groups have already been lined up by the 
Godfather and longtime member of the Park Board, Gene Roberts.  Thanks 
Gene for your long time commitment to our Park Board! 
 
The first organizational meeting of the City's Long Range Planning 
Committee met on August 21st.  Stay tuned for further information on 
opportunities to get involved. 
 
Public Works Director, George Lowman and Mayor Pro-Tem, Doug 
Richmond met with officials of Water District #6 in early August to discuss 
the need for a mutually beneficial alternative water source for our city and 
the customers of Water District #6. Weatherby Lake purchases water 
from the City of Kansas City.  Water District #6 buys theirs from American 
Water in Parkville. At this point we have agreed to share the expenses of 
installing the plumbing necessary to tap into each others water 
source should an interruption occur.  It is anticipated that this be 
formalized and completed within the next few months. 
 
Speaking of plumbing, the process of the long awaited Sewer Lift Station 
issue seems close to having all 'blockages' being cleared within the next 2 
months or so.  The activity on Westside Drive at 'O Cove' is in preparation 
of that.  The Kansas City City Council has passed nearly all the necessary 
approvals. 
 
The Annual Jeremy Katzenberger Memorial Triathlon will take place in 
our city Sunday morning September 9th from 8-11 AM, It is a very worthy 
cause for all survivors of fallen Service Members and is named for a former 
Weatherby resident who grew up here. 
 
This year the Citywide Cleanup will be from Friday, September 21st thru 
Sunday the 23rd.  Hours are 730AM to 500PM.  This is for Weatherby Lake 
residents only.  Please make sure your vehicle sticker is in place otherwise 
you may be turned away.  Remember only yard waste will be 
accepted.  Follow the signs at City Hall. 
 
Have a great September! 

See you on the lake -- Steve Clark -- Mayor 

Mayors Comments 
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KEVIN DAVIS 
CHIEF of  
police 

 

 

Emergency - Call 911 
Office - 816.741.8111 

Dispatcher - 816.858.3521 
Water Patrol - 816.807.6700 

Fax - 816.741.1480 

Kops Korner 

The department has received complaints from residents regarding 
receiving fraudulent or scam phone calls, both on their home phone and 
cellular phones. Unfortunately this practice is growing and is common 
place in today’s society. As technology has developed so has the 
availability to alter incoming phone numbers on caller I.D. to make the 
recipient believe the call is from a local or U.S. phone number. These 
phone “scam” calls can falsely represent government institutions and 
private industry from the FBI, IRS and banking services. All of these scam 
calls have one thing in common and that is to exploit funds or your 
identity from you. I urge everyone to be cautious of these scams and to be 
aware of all information you provide over the phone. If you believe you 
are a victim of a phone or online scam, you can file an online complaint 
with the FBI's Internet Crime Complaint Center at: https://www.ic3.gov. 

It has been brought to my attention that several residents do not wish to 
utilize the Online residence check form. The residence check paper 
document can be located on the city’s web page: 
https://www.ic3.gov/default.aspx  >Document Center>Police 
Department>Residence Check Request. The paper form can be printed, 
legibly completed and brought to city hall during business hours. You 
may also contact the Police Department by phone 816-741-8111 and an 
Officer will complete the residence check request for you. 

As a reminder the annual Jeremy Katzenberger Memorial Triathlon will be 
held on Sunday September 9th, 2018. The participants will be competing on 
several city streets so I urge all motorists to use caution during this event. 
You can find more information about this event at: 
https://jktri.weebly.com/. 

The Weatherby Lake Improvement Company wanted me to remind the 
members that all members are required to have their WLIC credentials 
visible while at WLIC access areas. 

In the past weeks the Police Department has been called to several WLIC 
access areas on, ”Trespassers” because the automobiles parked in these 
access areas are not displaying a Weatherby Lake City license or WLIC 
Non-Resident sticker. City ordinance 385.150 reads in part:  

It shall be unlawful for any person who is a resident of Weatherby Lake 
to operate a motor vehicle without a valid City license. 

It shall be unlawful for any person who is a resident of Weatherby Lake 
to operate a motor vehicle in the City of Weatherby Lake without 
displaying a valid City license in the lower left corner (driver's side) of 
the windshield. 

City vehicle licenses are available at city hall Monday-Friday 8:00 a.m.-2:00 
p.m.  

kdavis@cityofweatherbylake-mo.gov 
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The Weatherby Lake Historical 
Committee is made up of seven 
(7) members and two (2) 
alternates.  The members 
are appointed by the Mayor 
from the public at large, and are 
subject to the approval of the 
Board of Alderpersons.  Each 
member must be a resident of 
the City of Weatherby Lake, and 
serves for a term of three (3) 
years. 

Full Committee Members 

Marianne Ennett 
Trina Henke 
Pat Medill 

Heidi Neece 
Lyle Phillips 
Judy Shafe’ 

Shauna Zahner 
 

Alternate Members 

Neil Brown – Property Member 
Mabel Phillips 

 

WL HISTORICAL 
COMMITTEE 

WL Historical Committee 

The Weatherby Lake Historical Committee 
has been busy with meetings to plan for the 
future.  The current goal is to provide 
historical markers around the City to indicate 
those areas that are historical in nature.   The 
marker for the Cemetery on Eastside Drive 
was installed earlier this year, and markers for 
the Community Center, City Hall, and the 
Dam are on the drawing board.   The style 
would be identical to the marker at the 
Cemetery, and would give the historical 
significance of each of the sites. 

 

We are going to make the markers a 
community endeavor and offer the 
opportunity to contribute to all 
residents.   Your donation can be in the form 
of a memorial, or a recognition or in any form 
that you would like.   Donors will be 
recognized in various ways.  Specific details 
will be forthcoming. 

For information on ways that you can 
participate with the marker project, contact 
any one of the Historical Committee 
members. 
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WEATHERBY  
LAKE 

IMPROVEMENT 
COMPANY 

office@wlic.org 

www.WLIC.org 
 

 

WLIC Office Hours:   
Mon thru Fri:  8:00a - 2:00p 

Office Telephone: 816-741-5556 
Office Fax:  816-741-2081 

Water Patrol:  816-807-6700 
 

WLIC Update 

As we approach Labor Day, the WLIC is focused on its regular 
fall activities, i.e. Annual Meeting preparation, Triathlon 
assistance, C Point winterization, etc. We would also like to 
bring Members up to date on our plans for the 10208 NW 73rd 
St. property (east of the Dam). 

As you are hopefully aware, the WLIC purchased this property 
last November to allow us to better control access to and 
provide increased protection for the Dam. Since that time, the 
WLIC has reached out to the Membership in the following 
ways: 

! Conducted five open houses for our Members to inspect 
the property 

! Conducted multiple online surveys of our Membership 
for their recommendations for the use of the property.  

! We have also used the Long Range Planning committee 
monthly meetings to discuss and develop long term 
options for the property to best enhance the Lake’s value 
to our Members. 

Since the WLIC acquired the property we have removed some 
of the dead trees, taken out a rock wall which protruded near 
the street and removed the previously found asbestos material 
in the house. Currently, the WLIC has engaged Affinis, it’s long 
time Dam engineers, to perform an impact study regarding the 
various options for the property and the structural integrity of 
the Dam. We are also engaging on independent engineering 
firm to validate the structural viability of the house and the cost 
of any improvements necessary to maintain it. 

The WLIC is committed to proceeding cautiously and carefully 
evaluating all of our options and avoid taking short term 
actions we will regret later. As always, we will communicate 
fully with our Members with continued open meetings, which 
we encourage you all to attend ,and posting on the WLIC 
website and Facebook page. 
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Resident & Community News 

 
NEW RESIDENTS 

 
Charles & Cheryl  Anderson 

James & Laura Culp 
Tom & Maryellen Losby 

Michael Walker & Michael Maxwell 
Tony & Meghan Patti 

Charlie Sells 

Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
Scholarship Fund 

 
Are you tired of storing your old boats, trailers and 
motors??? 

Donate your runabouts, canoes, fishing boats, pontoon 
boats, sailboats, other watercraft, trailers and motors to 
the Weatherby Lake Fishing Club Scholarship 
Fund.   We will pick up your equipment.   All of the 
proceeds from your donated items will go to our 
Weatherby Lake kids to help with their college 
education. 

Any questions or for more information, call: Hank 529-
3502 

HEROES AROUND THE LAKE 

When someone saves a drowning child we call them a hero.  But, sometimes a heroic act could be 
just coming to the rescue to make life easier, when one is drowning in life.  Those heroes who 
currently come to mind are:  Todd Burr, Karen and Robert Coulson, Tanya Finn, John McGilton, 
Heidi Neece, and Hank Nussbeck.  I'm sure there are 100 more. 
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Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 
 
 Our next regular meeting will be Monday, 
September 10, 2018 starting at 7:00pm at the 
C-Point Pavilion. 
We will be discussing our upcoming All You 
Can Eat Fish Fry, Sunday, September 30, 
2018, at the Community Center,  1:00pm 'till 
3:00pm.  All are welcome.  Bring your 
Family, Neighbors and Friends. We will be 
serving fish, fries, salad, coleslaw, hush 
puppies, deserts,  tea and lemonade .   Also, 
at the meeting, we will have a guest speaker 
giving advice on winterizing your motors. 
 
Fishing Report:  
 
All species good.  The Lake water level has 
risen back to full pool, the water is starting to 
cool down, and, the fish will move back to 
shallow water. 
 

Membership Drive for 2018: 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP TO THE 
FISHING CLUB $20.00. 

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM FOR 
OUR E-MAIL LIST. YOU MAY PAY IN 
PERSON AT OUR MEETING, OR YOU 
CAN MAIL YOUR CHECK TO OUR 
TREASURER, OR LEAVE AT CITY 
HALL. 

SEND TO: 

JOHN BUGG ,10301 NW 72nd ter 
 WEATHERBY LAKE, MO 64152 or drop 
off at City Hall. 
 

If sending check make out to WLFC , or 
Weatherby Lake Fishing Club 

NAME__________________________ 

EMAIL: ________________________ 

  

MEMBERSHIP TO THE FISHING CLUB $20.00 

 

 

Contact:  Hank Nussbeck (816) 529 3502 

  howdy620@aol.com 
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Weatherby Lake Garden Club 

Program on Cacti and Succulents 
Tuesday, August 14 at 6:15 

At C Point 
 

Weatherby Lake Garden Club 
Tuesday, September 11 - Fall Social Gathering will be held at 6 pm at C Point. 
BYOB and members are asked to bring a salad, appetizer, dessert or  
covered dish to go along with Pulled Pork and Brats provided by the Club. 
Regrets Only to Jeanne Lueders  
jeanne.lueders@gmail.com 
 
RSVP is needed by the 11th for the Kactus Creek Croquet Club event  
on September 27th. Need 15 people for this to take place! 
 
Thursday, September 27 - Kactus Creek Croquet Club Event from 6-9 pm. 
BYOB and an appetizer to share. Cost is $10 per person. 
Spouses, friends and children 8 and up are welcome. 
Deadline September 11th to Jeanne Lueders 
 
Looking ahead to Tuesday, October 9 to hear Scott Divens share how his Sculptures 
are made and have the opportunity to purchase from his designs. 
Delivery and set up included as he assists in landscaping for his 
Sculptures in your gardens. Very impressive!!! 
C Point at 6:15 Social and 6:40 program. 
 
Mark your calendars so you don’t miss out on the upcoming events! 
“Grazing in the Grass.....it’s a gas..... Can you Dig It?” 
 
Jeanne Lueders, President 
jeanne.lueders@gmail.com 
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Longevity Club is for all ages between 18-118. Working on core strength is so important 
for all ages.  
 
Longevity Club meets on the first Wednesday of the month at 7 p.m. at C-Point. Mem-
bership dues are $10 or you can drop in and join any of the monthly activities for $5 
each.   
 
On September 5th, we will be hosting Yoga at C-Point pavilion with Kelly. At the end of 
the yoga session, Kelly will go to the water and give pointers to those who are  
interested in doing Paddle Board Yoga. If you have a Weatherby Lake approved paddle 
board, please bring your board. It would be appreciated if you have an extra board and 
want to bring it for someone who doesn’t have one. 
 
On October 3 we will wrap up Longevity Club for the year at the home of  
Lori Richardson Carlson. We will have refreshments and a short program. 
 
Everyone is welcome to meet at Venita for kayaking on Monday evenings at 6:30 P.M. 
and/or Wednesday mornings at 9:00 a.m. You do not need to be a member of Longevity 
Club to meet with the kayak group.  
 
We hope you can join us! 
The Longevity Core Team: 
Judy Wind       Chairperson 
Lori Richardson Carlson     Treasurer 
Karen Coulson      Communications 
     (kric1@hotmail.com) 
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WOW Kick off on September 13 
 
The Women’s Club has gatherings starting in September, continuing through May on the second 
Thursday of every month.  Annual dues are $20.00 per person.  
 
Please mark your calendar for our kick-off gathering on Thursday, September 13 at 6:30 pm at   
C-Point. Trina Henke will be leading us in painting a small canvas. There will be yummy snacks 
and drinks provided. If you pay your annual dues (check or cash), there will be no cost. Otherwise, 
the cost will be $5 per person (guests are welcome). If you’re coming please RSVP to 
wlwomensclub@gmail.com. 
 
Our gathering on Thursday, October 11 will be a 3 for 1 Program on Safety Awareness, Damsels in 
Defense & Parma Woods Firing Range. More information coming soon! If you’d like to share any 
ideas on future gatherings, please email us your suggestions.  
 
Purse Project Update 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to all who volunteered and shopped for our purse project last month. We raised a 
total of $2500!  Monies will be donated to Tiny Homes for Vets and Synergy Women's Shelter. The 
remainder of purses were donated to Synergy, Northland Christmas Store, MLM Christmas Store 
(Lutheran Ministries), Park Hill Clothing Store, St. Therese Purse Project and Methodist Senior 
Center. 
 
New Board Members 2018-2019 
 

                            
 

Introducing your new Women’s club board members for 2018-2019. These wonderful ladies will be 
serving you this coming year. It’s going to be fun!  
(L to R): Mary Hoy, Vice President; De Surma, President, Lorene Wilson, Secretary; Bernie Botbyl, 
Treasurer. Social Committee: Carol Regan, Trish White, Glenda Negrelli, Nancy Quitmeier 
 

WOW!  Women of Weatherby 
Website: www.wlwomensclub.com 

Email: wlwomensclub@gmail.com 
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Weatherby Lake Yacht Club Message from the Commodore: 
 
The Weatherby Lake Junior Sailing program is taking another step out into the sailing world  
and are hard at it preparing this time for entering teams into the high school regional sailing 
championship.  Coaches Pete Pierce, Jim Kennedy, Paul Fetterman along with John Perlik and 
Paige Perlik are guiding the kids again as well as coordinating the logistics of it all. 
 
This event will be held at Shawnee Mission Park on September 2nd.  More information can be 
found on the Weatherby Lake Junior Sailing Facebook page as well as the Weatherby Lake  
Families Club page.   
 
Don’t forget the Weatherby Lake Yacht Club’s annual long distance race and party for all  
residents will be held on September 15th.  Good food, good music, and beverages for all.   
 
Check our web site for all events and news at Weatherbylakeyc.org 
 
Calendar of events: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fair winds, 
Red McLaughlin 
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KNOW THY NEIGHBOR 
In-home monthly, fun & casual, gatherings for All residents for the purpose of getting to know your neighbors.  

 On the third Saturday of each month at 7:00 PM, October thru May (except December), 
volunteer Weatherby Lake residents rotate hosting a casual social gathering in their 
homes.  There are two options for the gatherings each month, either a casual sit-down 
meal or a Happy Hour style gathering with just appetizers. A host determines the 
number of guests they have.  Neither the host nor the guest knows the identity of the 
other guests ahead of time. 

The focus for both styles of the small group gatherings is not on the food, but rather on 
meeting neighbors, getting to know one another and developing friendships.  

I WANT TO PARTICIPATE, WHAT DO I DO 

FOR NOW: To be on the monthly reminder list, just email us your NAME, PHONE 
NUMBER AND EMAIL ADDRESS to: KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@gmail.com.  

Each month you will be sent a reminder of the upcoming gathering.  If you choose to 
participate that month, (you are not required to attend every time), you then choose 
either the sit-down option or the Happy Hour.  Then you will be sent the location and 
food assignment for your gathering.  See Option descriptions below.  

Attend a Dinner: You will take one pre-
assigned dish (appetizer, vegetable, 
salad with bread, or dessert), and your 
own beverage of choice. 

Host a Dinner: You provide your home, 
the main dish, water, coffee and tea. 

Attend a Happy Hour: You take an 
appetizer and your own beverage of 
choice. 

Host a Happy Hour:  You provide your 
home, one appetizer, tea and water. 

NOTE:   KNOW THY NEIGHBOR is celebrating over 30 years of bringing Weatherby Lake 
neighbors together.   As we begin this new season, we are updating the email list.   So, 
even if you have been on the previous contact list, you will need to sign up, again.   Just 
email your name, address, phone number, and the email address you prefer to be 
contacted at.  This will insure that you will receive the monthly reminder.   Send your info to 
KNOWTHYNEIGHBOR2@Gmail.com 
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 6 pm    C-Point
Sat. Oct 6th

Mark your calendar 
today, Schnuckiputzi. 

  

Your generosity supports our 
campaign to fund a Tiny House for 

homeless Vets in Kansas City.

German
Food

Fun Bier

Music
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Advertising 

For info on how to place an Ad in the Weatherby Lake Living newsletter, please contact Pat 
Medill PatMedillEditor@aol.com or call 816-741-1569. 

BOAT TOWING, HAULING OR MOVING:  On or off the Lake. Call Hank 529-
3502 or 741-0619 
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SEPTEMBER     
     
Sept 03                        Mon Labor Day   
Sept 05 Wed Longevity C-Point Pav 7pm 
Sept 09 Sun J. Katzenberger 

Triathlon 
 8-11am 

Sept 10 Mon Fishing Club C-Point Pav 7pm 
Sept 11 Tues Garden Club 

Social & Program 
C-Point Pav 6pm 

Sept 13 Thur Women’s Club C-Point Pav 6:30pm 
Sept 15 Sat WLYC   Long 

Distance Race 
  

Sept 21-23 Fri-Sun City-Wide CleanUp City Hall 7:30am-5pm 

Sept 27 Thur Garden Club Kactus Creek 6-9pm 
Sept 30 Sun Fish Fry Comm. Ctr. 1pm 
     
OCTOBER     
Oct 01 Mon Fishing Club C-Point Pav 7pm 
Oct 03 Wed Longevity Lori Carlson’s 

Home 
7pm 

Oct 06 Sat SWAT 
Okxtoberfest 

C-Point 6pm 
 

     
 

"True heroism is remarkably sober, very 
undramatic.  It is not the urge to surpass all 
others at whatever cost, but the urge to serve 
others, at whatever cost. "  

Arthur Ashe 


